            Official Minutes of the Ceylon City Council – 2.11.2025

A regular meeting was duly called to order by Mayor Judith Perkins at 6:00 p.m. Council members present: Lon Oelke, Wayne Walter, Terry Muller, and Tiffany Marlin. Also present: Sharon Rosen, Sentinel Newspaper-Chris Griffin-Troy Nemmers, Bolton & Menk-Brandon Johnson, Bollig Engineering-Jim Plumhoff, City Works and Mary Muller, City Clerk Treasurer.
Approval of Consent Agenda: January 14, 2025 Minutes and January Financial Report. Motion by Oelke, seconded Marlin. Carried 5-0.
Public Comment: None
Regular Agenda: 
1. Motion by Walter, seconded Marlin. Use of property on Main Street for Helping Hands of Ceylon on April 12, 2025. Carried 5-0.
2. Motion by Oelke, seconded Muller. Approve February bills. Carried 5-0.
3. Motion by Walter, seconded Oelke. Request publication for bids to clean up hazardous property. Roll call: Marlin-Aye, Walter-Aye, Oelke-Aye, Muller-Aye and Perkins, Aye. Carried 5-0.
4. Motion by Oelke, seconded Walter. Adopt Resolution 2025-2 Electric Rate Change. Carried 5-0.
Presentation from Brandon Johnson of Bollig Engineering.
Council Reports: Councilmen Muller reported on the Fire Association meeting. The Association is requesting an increase of $250.00 per quarter from each entity in 2026. The ambulance is in need of servicing. Judy Klunder would like to resign by the end on June 2025. Councilwoman Marlin reminded council of Firemen’s Dinner.
City Employee Reports: Jim Plumhoff, City Works reported on the ash tree inspection coming up. He would like to order the rag catchers for the lift stations and would like to replace the floor drains in the shop as they are deteriorating. All school reunion would like to close Center Street from Main Street to the alley on June 28, 2026. Jim will be gone the first and third week in March. Mary Muller, Clerk Treasurer reported a payment from Martin County EDA to cover broadband locates in the amount of $4,107.07. The Christmas Decorations, Banners & Hanging Baskets were on council table for approval. Selections were made and clerk will order them. 

There being no more business it was motioned by Walter, second Oelke to adjourn at 7:10 pm. Carried 5-0.

Next regular council meeting will be held on March 11, 2025, 6:00 pm.
Work Session will be held on February 25, 2025, 6:00 pm.


Mary M Muller
Clerk Treasurer




